PLANNING DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (VISITS)

ABERDEEN, 25 February 2014. Minute of Meeting of the PLANNING DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (VISITS). <u>Present</u>:- Councillor Milne, <u>Convener</u>; Councillor Finlayson, <u>Vice Convener</u>; and Councillors Boulton, Cormie, Greig, Lawrence, Jean Morrison MBE, Jennifer Stewart, Stuart (as substitute for Councillor Jaffrey), Thomson and Townson.

Also present as local member:- Councillor Yuill.

The agenda and reports associated with this minute can be found at:http://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=152&Mld=29 77&Ver=4

Please note that if any changes are made to this minute at the point of approval, these will be outlined in the subsequent minute and this document will not be retrospectively altered.

27 HAMMERFIELD AVENUE - 131159

1. With reference to article 3 of the minute of meeting of the Planning Development Management Committee of 13 February 2014, wherein it had been agreed to visit the site, the Committee had before it a report by the Head of Planning and Sustainable Development which recommended:-

That the Committee approve unconditionally the application in respect of planning permission to erect an extension to the rear elevation of the property.

The Committee members were addressed by the planning officer, following which the members asked detailed questions relating to the application to the officer in attendance.

The Committee was also addressed by Councillor Yuill as local member. Councillor Yuill acknowledged that the amendments to the plans had satisfied most of the objections raised, but requested that the Committee consider adding a suitable condition to improve screening to the east of the property, and further requested that the application be deferred to allow further discussions with the applicant on how the proposal could be amended to overcome the remaining objections.

The Convener noted the comments from Councillor Yuill but moved, seconded by Councillor Jean Morrison MBE:-

That the recommendation in the report be approved, subject to the addition of a suitable condition to improve screening to the rear of the property.

Councillor Jennifer Stewart moved as an amendment, seconded by Councillor Greig:That the application be refused on the grounds of overdevelopment, loss of privacy and loss of light to neighbouring properties.

PLANNING DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (VISITS) 25 February 2014

On a division, there voted:- <u>for the motion</u> (9) – the Convener; the Vice Convener; and Councillors Boulton, Cormie, Lawrence, Jean Morrison MBE, Sandy Stuart, Thomson and Townson; <u>for the amendment</u> (2) – Councillors Greig and Jennifer Stewart.

The Committee resolved:

that the application be approved, subject to the addition of a suitable condition to improve screening to the rear of the property.

- RAMSAY MILNE, Convener.